UNAPPROVED



2
APPROVED





SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
November 18, 2010
I. The meeting was called to order at 6:32 p.m. at the Suburban Library                                Cooperative by Michael Keith, Chairperson.  


Trustees present:
Jean Davis (Chesterfield), Nancy Ehrke (Fraser), Michael Keith (Roseville), Ron Black (Shelby), Mark Wollenweber (St. Clair Shores), Nancy Todorovich (Sterling Heights), Belinda Shelton-Duggan (Troy), Frank Pasternak (Warren)
 

Trustees excused: 


Staff present:
Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday (Suburban Library Cooperative)
II. Approval of the Agenda
The agenda was amended with the addition of Item VI.F. Purchase Replacement PC’s
Motion by Pasternak to accept the Agenda as amended, supported by Duggan. Motion carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes




    Motion made by Duggan to approve the October 28, 2010 Minutes,

      supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried.
IV. Public Participation
No Public Participation
V. Member Library Concerns
Shelby Township Library received a bequest of $127,000. A second check will follow after the estate is settled. 
VI. Action Items

A. Approval of the Bills
Payment of the bills was approved on a motion by Wollenweber, supported by Pasternak. Motion Carried.
B. Budget Reports
Salaries and benefits were higher due to having three pays in October.

System Maintenance and Insurance are a one time annual expense. 

Ehrke moved to receive and file the October 2010 Budget Report, supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried.
C. Investment Report/Finance Committee Report

Ehrke moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee Report, supported by Pasternak. Motion Carried.
D. Council Bylaws Revision
New handouts with track changes were distributed at the meeting. Advisory Council recommended changes are: 
Article V. Section 2.Administrative Assistant changed to Bookkeeper.
Article VI. Section 3. A Quorum shall consist of Council members present

Article VIII. Committees – Various changes in items 1 – 9

                     Item 10. The Quorum for all committees was changed from a simple 

                     majority to members present

Wollenweber made a motion to approve the Council Bylaws Revision, supported by Davis. Motion Carried.

E. Standards & Policies Committee Recommendation
Money Handling Policy. The Standard & Policies Committee and the Advisory Council recommends that the Money Handling Policy be adopted so member libraries will accept money for overdues only; monies exchanged between libraries be accompanied by a Monetary Form for Owning Library form; Staff should always read the notes field; and a library cannot cancel or forgive charges from another library. Duggan made a motion to approve the Money Handling Policy, supported by Black. Motion Carried.
F. Purchase Replacement PCs
To be compliant with the Cooperative Minimum PC Requirements Policy the Cooperative would like to replace six SLC staff PCs that are at least four years old at a cost of $5,927.04. The PCs are for the Head of Systems, System Librarian, Hardware Support Specialist, Library Support Specialist, Bookkeeper and Administrative Assistant. Wollenweber made a motion to approve the purchase of six SLC staff PCs, supported by Duggan. Motion Carried.
VII.
A. Directors Report
           Herrick District Library is involved in a suit against the Library of Michigan, that is 


   going to the Court of Appeals. Lakeland Cooperative is considering filing an amicus

           brief in support Herrick District Library and is asking other Cooperatives if they  

           would like to be included in the amicus brief. The cost of preparing and filing the 

           motion and brief would be $4,000 plus $100 filing fee. The costs would be divided 

  among the participating Cooperatives. The Library of Michigan is seeking a stay of      the Circuit Court order pending the appeal process. If the stay is granted, the 

           Library of Michigan will resume processing state aid payments. If the stay is not 

           granted “a new process may need to be determined” and state aid payments will not 

           be distributed in the absence of valid administrative rules. Wollenweber made a 

           motion to participate in the amicus brief at a cost of up to $1,000 from the General 

           Fund, subject to review and advice from our attorney, if he feels it would be of value 

           to the Suburban Library Cooperative, supported by Black. Motion Carried.
  B. Items for the December Agenda
                         a. Shared Technology Committee Recommendations
b. Update on State Aid
 VIII. Next meeting date 

The next Board Meeting is on Thursday, December 16, 2010, at 6:30 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative offices. 
  IX. Adjournment




  Todorovich moved to adjourn at 7:30 p.m., supported by Pasternak.  Motion carried.









Respectfully submitted:








Nancy Todorovich,










Secretary
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